
 

 

 

 

July 15, 2024 

 

Howard Robbins 

Villadom Mobile Home Park 

1312 Mastenson Lane 

Lafayette, CA 94549 

 

RE: Failure to comply with administrative order and possible civil penalties. 

 

On February 7, 2024, The Oregon Health Authority, Public Health Division, Center for 

Health Protection, Drinking Water Services (DWS) issued a notice of violation and 

administrative order (Order) to you, Howard Robbins (hereinafter “Water Supplier”) due 

to violations at the Villadom Mobile Home Park public water system (hereinafter “Water 

System”), identified by PWS ID# OR4100525 and located at 53785 W Crockett Road in 

Milton Freewater, Oregon. 

 

Specifically, the Order required water quality parameters for optimal corrosion control 

treatment to be measured and reported to DWS every month for six consecutive months, 

and backflow prevention assemblies installed at the Water System to be tested within 30 

days of the date of service of the Order. Water Supplier failed to complete either of the 

required actions according to the Order and without Water Supplier demonstrating 

progress toward completing both actions. 

 

Water Supplier is now at risk of being assessed civil penalties in the amount of $50 for 

every distinct rule violation and for every day the Water System is in violation of a rule 

(OAR 333-061-0090).   

 

In the event Drinking Water services assesses a civil penalty against Water Supplier, you 

will be notified in writing and provided an opportunity for a hearing pursuant to the 

Oregon Administrative Procedures Act (ORS chapter 183). 

 

To avoid being assessed civil penalties, Water Supplier must immediately demonstrate 

testing backflow devices at the Water System and report water quality parameter 

measurements according to OAR 333-061-0034(3)(l) and OAR 333-061-0036(10)(f), and 

verify completing this action by sending an email to 

bradley.k.daniels@dhsoha.state.or.us.
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 Tina Kotek, Governor 

800 NE Oregon Street, Suite #640 
Portland, OR 97232-2162 

(971) 673-0405 
(971) 673-0694 – FAX 

http://healthoregon.org/dwp 
 
 
 

mailto:bradley.k.daniels@dhsoha.state.or.us


Villadom Mobile Home Park 

Page 2 
  

 

 

Respectfully, 

 
Brad K. Daniels 

Compliance Specialist 

Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 

cc:   Bill Goss, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 Molly Keller, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 Amy Word, Oregon Health Authority, Drinking Water Services 

 
 
 


